# Berwyn & Area Community Newsletter







# Upcoming in the Community

Berwyn Community Services is looking for youth, teens, adults & organizations who would

be interested in helping start a youth LGBTQ2I+ support group.

If you are interested, please contact Kristy @ 780-338-3801, or message us on Facebook!

#### **VOLUNTEERS NEEDED**

#### For the Berwyn volunteer fire department!

The fire department is currently in need of volunteers to join the team.

Practices are every Tuesday @ 7pm at the Berwyn Fire Hall.

Call Scott for more info-780-618-8256





The Ecumenical Care Committee
of Grimshaw & Berwyn
FOOD BANK
Hours of operation
Monday 10:00 am—12:00 pm

Wednesday 10:00 am—12:00 pm

Contacts Eileen @ 780-332-2382 Annette @ 780-332-4522



### **Grimshaw Multiplex Christmas Market**

November 20th 9:00 am –1:00 pm at the Grimshaw Multiplex



#### The Berwyn Municipal Library wants you!

Would you like to have an input at your local library? Come join the Library Board! We are looking for new members from the Village of Berwyn or the MD of Peace. Send a short note to the Village of Berwyn, or drop it off at the library, with your mailing information and phone number and let us know you'd like to join

What hours of operation would you like to see at the library?
Let us know, we may be able to accommodate you.

Mondays 10 am—5 pm Thursdays 10 am—6 pm Saturdays—11 am—5 pm

780-338-3616



# Do you have big ideas for the community? Do you want to get involved?

If you answered yes to either of those questions, then joining the

#### Family & Community Support Services Board

is something you should do! If you're interested in joining, contact Kristy @ 780-338-3801

### **BERWYN ELKS COMMUNITY CENTRE**

B.E.R.D.S.M

The perfect space for your function Call 780-617-0426 for bookings

FAMILY GAME BUNDLES AVAILABLE AT THE FCSS OFFICE CALL 780-338-3801 for more details

Rileys Dog Walking! Sundays only. - Donations accepted Call 780-338-3275



### DISCONNECT BOXES

An easy way to encourage less screen time within your family!

Pick up at the FCSS Office in Berwyn! 780-338-3801



Berwyn FCSS is looking for residents to submit their favorite recipe to go into a new Berwyn Community Cookbook!

If you'd like to submit a recipe, please call

Kristy @ 780-338-3801



## Office Contacts

780-338-3922 / cao@berwyn.ca

#### For Public Works Emergencies

Merv-780-625-7290

**FCSS Office** 

Kristy—780-338-3801





Check us out on Instagram

@BerwynFCSS



# Notes from the Village Office

COUNCIL APPOINTMENS TO BOARDS & COMMITTEES 2021—2022	APPOINTEE (S)	ALTERATE(S)
BOARD		
Arena Society	Ken Montie	John Bak
Berwyn Municipal Library	Brianne Nettelfield	
Family & Community Support Services Advisory Board	Brianne Nettelfield	John Bak
Grimshaw Regional Health Care Recruitment & Retention Committee	Ken Montie	Cindy Hockley
Grimshaw Gravels Aquifer Management Advisory Association	John Bak	Kim Steeves
Lac Cardinal Regional Economic Development Board	John Bak	Cindy Hockley
Long Lake Regional Waste Management Services Commission	Ken Montie	Kim Steeves
Mackenzie Municipal Services Agency	Kim Steeves	Brianne Nettelfield
North Peace Housing Foundation	Ken Montie	
Peace Region Economic Development Alliance	Cindy Hockley	Ken Montie
Peace Regional Library System	Cindy Hockley	Ken Montie
RCMP Advisory Board	Kim Steeves	Ken Montie
Regional Assessment Review Board	Cindy Hockley	
Municipal Subdivision and Development Appeal Board	Randy Morden	
Emergency Management	Mayor Hockley/Deputy Mayor Montie/CAO Gayton	
Fire Chief Appointment	Fire Chief—Scott Knuttila	

Our paving program has been completed for the year. In addition to our streets, we were able to resurface the basketball court in Glenmeyer Park. A new basketball hoop has been ordered to replace the one that was broken.

We are working towards an early opening at the arena. The facility will be operated based on the terms of an Alberta Health Restriction Exemption Program for user safety.

# HAVE A SAFE AND HAPPY HALOWEEN

Did you know you can subscribe electronically to the monthly newsletter? Email fcss@berwyn.ca to sign up!

### Here are a few ways you can make your payments to the village office

- 1) Mail a cheque, or drop it off in the mail slot on the front door
- 2) Pay through online or telephone banking (ATB, Scotia, CIBC, Servus Credit Union)
- 3) EMT (Electronic Money Transfer) Sent to vberwynadmin@serbernet.com (no password required) Please ensure you add your account # in the description line!

Village Council has returned to in person meetings. Our next meetings are scheduled for November 11th & November 25th

If you would like to attend please contact our CAO Greg at 780-338-3922



oted in the October 18th
Senate Election and
Referendum questions. In
order to comply with the
Local Authorities Election
Act, we were required to
ask for Photo Identification.
Most people used their
drivers' license for that. But
because the drivers' license
shows only a post office box
number for your address,
we needed another piece

of identification to validate your civic address. Many people found that requirement quite annoying. We are researching some options so that, (hopefully) at the next election we will need only one piece of identification. The requirement for some picture ID will probably always there in future municipal elections.

We thank Rick
Dostaler for all the
sidewalk work he did
for us this fall. This
helped us utilize a
Municipal Stimulus
Grant to get some
capital work done.
Rick's crew also
repaired a lot of the
trip hazards that we
had on our sidewalks.